NORTHERN VIRGINIA SAIL and POWER SQUADRON

ABC NORTHERN VIRGINIA

Minutes of the November 8, 2022 General Membership Meeting
The meeting was held in the Alexandria Police Department meeting room
2003 Mill Road, Alexandria, VA 22314 ad by Zoom.

Commander Denise Robinson opened the meeting at 1941.
A quorum was present.

Minutes of the October 15 meeting were approved. The October 15 meeting was
a combination of the regular scheduled October meeting and the annual Oktober
Fest party.

Commander Robinson asked members to submit any additions and/or corrections
to an email that will be mailed to members requesting interest in course
offerings. The Commander presented a summary of her meeting with other D5
Commanders: district 5 is looking for a host for the 2023 Summer Council; the
district is also seeking volunteers to help with the 2023 Spring Conference at
Ocean City, MD. Other plans being considered for the future are, squadrons
joining together to conduct courses, create a joint Instructor Development course
and updating By Laws if necessary.

A discussion on the possibility of NVSPS conducting courses on the water followed
with the group agreeing to pursuing this goal in the future.

Treasurer P/C Fred Zugay, IN, reported a savings balance of $1,674.44 and a
checking balance of $2,112.93. All bills have been paid.

P/Lt/C Cathy Sheffield, AP was congratulated for attaining “Life Membership” for
earning 25 Merit Marks.

Respectfully submitted,

Evelyn Alls, Secretary



